
 [INSE    S  

 

  Stevens County Health Department 

NEWS RELEASE      Contact: Paula M. Rowden, RN, MPH 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE        Stevens County Health Officer 
June 13, 2020                        620-544-7177  

 

    

    Confirmed Case of COVID-19 (Coronavirus) at Pioneer Manor is a “False Positive”. 

On Saturday, June 13, 2020 the Stevens County Health Department (SCHD) announced that the resident who tested 

positive for COVID-19 (Coronavirus) at Pioneer Manor in Hugoton, Kansas was a “false positive”.  All the tests related to 

the Pioneer Manor residents and workers are negative.  The initial positive test was a “false positive” which was 

confirmed as a negative through follow up testing. 
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